THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

The Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:

Teresa Morgan, Superintendent



Hardin County Schools

DATE:

January 19, 2017

RE:
Resolution of Support for the Replacement Roblex Rex VA Medical Center to the Millpond Business Center, Radcliff, KY
ISSUE:   


The Honorable Mike Weaver, Mayor of the City of Radcliff, Kentucky, the Radcliff City Council and more than 3,500 citizens of Hardin County have endorsed the idea of placing the replacement for the Robley Rex VA Medical Center to the Millpond Business Center in Radcliff.

FACTS:

The current VA hospital is located on Zorn Avenue in Louisville, Kentucky.  The VA Department has purchased land on Brownsboro Road in Louisville for a new Robley Rex VA Medical Center.  The citizens in that area overwhelmingly do not want the VA Center to be located there.  

Recently, Mayor Weaver approached the VA about the donation nearly 150 acres in the Millpond Business Center to the VA for the Replacement Robley Rex VA Medical Center.  More than 200 Hardin County citizens attended an open forum at the Colvin Community Center in support of the proposal and more than 3,500 people wrote to the VA administration or signed a petition in favor of the proposal.  The City of Radcliff, the City of Elizabethtown, the City of Vine Grove and the Hardin County Chamber of Commerce have either approved similar resolutions to the one proposed to you tonight or have written letters of support for Millpond site.

As you know, Hardin County Schools has instructional pathways in Health Science, Culinary Arts, Information Technology, Energy Management, JROTC, Business & Marketing and several other career fields for its students. If the VA Center did come to reside at Millpond, we would certainly attempt to enter into a partnership with the VA that would allow students in our pathways to have hands-on experiences at the VA Medical Center. Our graduates who have taken courses in these pathways would also have the opportunity to be employed at the VA Medical Center.  They will have the knowledge and the “soft skills” necessary to be successful employees there because they will have earned industry certificates and the Hardin County Schools Work Ethic Certification.

RECOMMENDATION

I RECOMMEND THE BOARD APPROVE THE RESOLUTION THAT SUPPORTS THE CITY OF RADCLIFF’S EFFORTS TO BRING THE REPLACEMENT ROBLEY REX VA MEDICAL CENTER TO THE MILLPOND BUSINESS CENTER IN RADCLIFF, KENTUCKY.  
RECOMMENDED MOTION

I MOVE THE BOARD PASS THE RESOLUTION SUPPORTING THE REPLACEMENT ROBLEY REX VA MEDICAL CENTER AT THE MILLPOND BUSINESS CENTER IN RADCLIFF, KENTUCKY.  
